
Meeting Between Staff of the Federal Reserve Board and Representatives of Debit Card 
Issuers and Bank Trade Associations 

April 4, 2024 
  

Participants:  Yonel Admasu, Dani Figueiras, Susan Foley, Cody Gaffney, Karen Jusczak, 
Mark Manuszak, Andrew Ruben, Benjamin Snodgrass, Larkin Turman, 
Kathy Wilson, Evan Winerman, and Krzysztof Wozniak (Federal Reserve Board)  

  
Rodney Abele (The Clearing House); Luanne Cundiff (First State Bank of St. 
Charles); Levonne Heaviland (FirstBank); Jesse Honigberg (Customers Bank); 
Shailesh Kotwal (U.S. Bank); Sterliung Nielson (Mountain America Credit 
Union); Lance Noggle (Independent Community Bankers of America); Paige 
Paridon (Bank Policy Institute); David Pommerehn (Consumer Bankers 
Association); Madison Rose (America’s Credit Union); Jess Sharp (American 
Bankers Association); Jeff Tassey (Electronic Payments Coalition); Adam 
Vancini (Wells Fargo); Mike Williams (National Bankers Association) 

  
Summary:  Staff of the Federal Reserve Board met with representatives of debit card issuers and 
bank trade associations regarding the Board’s notice of proposed rulemaking on Regulation II.  
The representatives expressed their views that the regulation excludes relevant costs that are 
legally permitted to be and should be included in the calculation of the interchange fee cap, and 
the Board should gather additional data to fully consider the effect of the proposal on consumers 
and financial institutions.  The representatives also expressed their views that a lower ad valorem 
component is not justified since issuer fraud has grown significantly since 2011, a lower 
interchange fee cap would lead to a reduction in access to low-cost banking accounts for 
consumers, and a lower interchange fee cap is unlikely to result in merchants passing on 
resulting savings to consumers.  Additionally, the representatives shared their concerns that the 
current interchange fee cap has harmed exempt issuers, and that the proposed changes in the base 
component methodology are inadequately explained and would result in an excessively large 
decrease in the base component value relative to the current interchange fee cap.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachment 





The Board Excludes Relevant Costs It Is Legally Permitted To Include 

• In calculating the cap, the Bpard includes only the following components: ACS costs, ad valorem fraud loss costs, and
fraud-prevention costs.

• The Board is legally permitt'd to include additional costs specific to a particular transaction when calculating the
cap. NACS v. Board of Goverrors of the Federal Reserve System, 746 F.3d 474 (D.C. Cir. 2014)

• The Board has in fact collec
t

d data yia the Survey on components of additional costs since 2011 that the Board has 
acknowledged would be leg lly permissible to consider (76 Fed. Reg. 43394, 43429 (July 20, 2011; 76 Fed. Reg. 
79184, 79189 (Dec. 21, 201 )). 
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